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Date, Time, and Location: Tuesday, January 9, 2018, 9:30 in the faculty lounge 
 

Meeting Called to Order by President Shannon Puri at 9:40 am 
 

Attendance: Shannon Puri, Kathy Murray, Pam Rancour, Kerrie Martin, Linnea Johnson, 
Paula Reed, Jenny Hunt, Paula Reed, Lisa Summer.  There were 12 members in attendance. 

 
Minutes Approved: November minutes were approved 

 
OfficersÕ Reports 
Treasurer’s Report: Pam Rancour 

   Budget was distributed for review 
o Poinsettia sales – made $121, and gifted 6 poinsettias, so added $62.50 – 

nice first sale 
o For next year, there are additional sizes and colors 
o Income 980, expenses 2k 

 
Committee Reports 
Restaurant Nights – Kimmers is up next January 24th, Nothing Bundt Cakes in February 
School Tool Box – We are sticking with our existing vendor – School Tool Box, who has offered the 
best program and best rates  

• Teachers are pairing down lists, to avoid excess supplies and keep costs down 
 
 

Science Night - Shannon Puri 
Free, family event will be held Thursday, January 31 6-8pm with 20 experiments planned 
Earlier in the year, had an assembly with NIU and the kids loved it, so we are using 
leftover assembly budget and science night budget to put on Science Night 

   20 stations, (bank of over 100 experiments available) we will have experiments for each grade 
level 

  We are reaching out to teachers for volunteers, NIU will supply some volunteers. Then we 
will ask for parents to help fill in additional spaces  

  We welcome High School helpers with an adult assistant (maybe the project synergy 
group?) 

 
ASE- Linnea Johnson 
• Kathleen working on catalog, and finalizing a couple of vendors 
• Linnea doing a scrapbook class and a cooking class if approved 
• Mad Science, Forest Preserve, Arts, Baseball, Basketball, Volleyball, etc. Lots of class options 
• Registration opened on 1/11 last year 
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Yearbook –Paula Reed 
 Coming along, lots of events have happened, lots of pictures 
 Committee gets together every few weeks 
 Yearbook cover is designed and will be going through the review process soon 
 All 5th graders designed a photo and as a surprise, their photos are all put together to 

create a mosaic for the cover. Each class has a picture on the cover/back 
 Flyers going out this week for ordering 
 Giving one month deadline to order. We will likely extend a couple weeks to allow for 

a last push for orders. Yearbook is not a fundraiser, just for fun for the kids 
 Last year yearbook cost $18 and it is now down to $16. Same number of pages 
 Please get any pictures to Paula Reed ASAP 
 On schedule 

 
Spring Bingo & Silent Auction– Shannon Puri, Kathy Murray and Paula Reed 

• Event will be held Friday, April 28 
• Paula Reed will do online solicitation this month 
• Shannon has updated the letters, we do need help with passing out the letters for donations 
• Open to new ideas for this event 

PrincipalÕs Report -Kelly Sculles 
• Email went out to parents regarding health safety inspection. District level inspection. Overall we did 

really well 
o Had to make a few adjustments. Many rooms have lamps and there has been a shift in the type 

of light bulbs we can use, so we have been busy swappig those out 
o No longer supposed to have the tall floor lamps with long thin lamps. Those have been 

eliminated from classrooms. Then we don’t have to worry about them falling on anyone 
o They will come back out to check in on our progress soon 
o In PE closet, we have a cage that divides PE closet space and through conversation we will be 

getting rid of the cage and replacing with new shelving (not a violation, just an improvement) 
o They came 5 hours early, just as they did last year 

• Working with IT department. In process of purchasing a projector for Gym. Projector gets used a lot in 
that space and there is a beautiful screen for it, so now we wont have to roll in the cart and cords. Came 
in just under 5k 

• We have been sending out live stream opportunities for families to view assemblies. Kudos to band 
teacher for spearheading this.  

• This allows parents to view the assembly as well as if all families came, we wouldn’t all fit. Even band 
concerts were live streamed and grandparents have been very appreciative 

• Students did a really nice job between Thanksgiving and Christmas maintaining good 
behavior 

o Higher number of illness in the building during that period 
o Nurses office was not as busy yesterday. Hopefully a better stretch 
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• Front office documented many things regarding student’s illnesses and health department 
was closely monitoring  

• Ended year with classroom celebrations. 5th grade went bowling, owner of the bowling alley 
stopped the teachers to compliment the group on being the best group of 5th graders they’ve 
had in a while 

• Looking into 2018 
o AVIC – waiting to hear back from Karen Johnson, she will be continuing helping out 

as sub for AVIC. Working on a schedule 
o Science Night is coming up.  
o Mrs Lambert is working on an Art Night for February. She’s going to offer it to K-5 

§ February 27th is the date we are targeting 
o Matt Wollock (math specialist) putting together a parent night connected to Math. We 

will be partnering with Corron for a Math Night 
o Heidi Butcher (reading specialist) putting together a flyer for families looking for 

parent volunteers to come in during the instructional day to support reading with 
students. Giving students 1 on 1 time to read with an adult 

§ February 2nd is the date for an AM informational meeting 
o Looking to increase parent involvement in the building and making them feel more 

welcome within this building 
§ Looking into connections, like with Copy Mom’s, is there enough connection 

the way we are running it or should there be more interaction between the 
volunteer and teacher 

o Email went out from Superintendant, new boundaries  
o Staff will be aware of these recommendations when announced  

• St. Baldrick’s Fundraising Event to be held March 10 @Haines 
o Ferson Fights with Jimmy is our school’s team, to support our Ferson Creek 1st Grade 

Student, Jimmy 
o Students are invited to shave heads or have hair extensions, if they choose 
o PTO Board has been asked to donate $75 to purchase extensions for this event 
o Building will be sending home flyer soon w/information on event 

 
TeachersÕ Report - Renee 

 Dr Sculles shared the majority of the updates 
 Teachers getting back into the swing of things 
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New Business 
• Operation Snowflake each student created a snowflake and it was hung-up in the entryway 

and then students could look for their snowflake 
o They did it in class, but it could come in from home too 
o Next banner for entryway is about friends and snowflakes, could combine this with 

that banner 
 
Planning for Future – Shannon Puri 

• Need to engage younger families 
• Will be putting together a more detailed PTO Flyer 
• Looking into engaging social media 
• Will have VP and Secretary open next year as well as a couple of other large committees  

 
Directory Spot – Kathy Murray 

• All families in last year are updated and active 
• Cross referenced school list to directory spot and pulled a list of people not in directory spot 
• Sent home a hard copy form to get information. Already received a few back 
• New policies coming down the pipe, registration will include a box to have their info 

automatically added to Directory Spot 
• Everything is cleaned up and updated 

 
Conference Meals 

• Dr Sculles provided Breakfast and Lunch options for teachers 
• PTO provided donated soups and sandwiches for dinner 

 
 

Upcoming Dates 
January 31 - Science Night 
February 5-March 1 

(excluding Fridays) -After School Enrichment (ASE) 
March 10 -St. Baldrick’s Event 
April 20 -Spring BINGO & Silent Auction 6:00-8:30 PM 
May 9 -Barnes & Noble Night 
 

 
Next meeting is Tuesday, February 13, 1:30pm in faculty lounge 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 11:00 am. 


